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 I endeavour to publish everything as I receive it, however, I reserve the right to edit or 
alter the content, for publishing purposes only. For any errors or omissions, please 
accept my sincere apologies. 
If I receive any photographs for publication, please let me know that the person in the 
photograph have given their consent and in the case of children, please obtain their 
parents’ permission before submitting them to me. Please ensure that any articles, 
posters etc., you want to be included in the next publication are received in advance of 
the closure date of Monday January 16th 2023 to moates947@btinternet.com 
               
                                                         

  
 EXTRA COPIES CAN BE OBTAINED FROM THE SHOP, THE QUEEN’S HEAD 
OR THE “SPLASH”. Email Michelle or Linda to get a copy via email.   
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THAT DOGS ARE NOT ALLOWED ON 
THE PLAYING FIELD OR IN THE CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA. 

 

 Contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501  
Booking Clerk- Robin Peck- 07508651029 or book online 

www.legbournecommunitycentre.com       
 

Legbourne and Little Cawthorpe Community Centre 
 
 

 

MOBILE POST OFFICE VAN 
 

MONDAYS 2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Road (Layby) 
 
THURSDAYS    2.15-3.15pm Manor Cottages, Station Rd.  (Layby) 

Disclaimer 

Michelle Oates 

mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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I do hope you will be able to attend some or all of our Christmas activities and services. 

The Christmas Fayre is on Saturday 3rd December 10-12 in the Community Centre. Various 

stalls including `The Body Shop`. Coffee and mince pies. 

Sunday December 4th Morning Service 10.30 am in church 

Thursday 15th December Carols and Readings 6.00p.m in church, followed by mulled wine and 

mince pies. 

Saturday 24th December Crib Service 4p.m in church. All families and friends are most 

welcome to join us. 

Sunday 1st January 2023 Morning service 10.30a.m in church 

I know we have been without the company of the church clock and the chimes for a while 

now. However, please be assured that we are doing all we can to move things along. We are in 

the hands of the diocese as their permission is required before the repairs can be commenced. 

They have all the relevant paperwork, completed their inspection and we are now just waiting 

for the go ahead 

The Louth Community Larder still need donations of non-perishable goods and toiletries. 

There is a collection box inside the church porch. Please give generously if you can. 

Friendship Club 

The last meeting in the Community Centre this year is on December 1st. We will start our 

meeting again on 9th February 2023 2-4p.m and then fortnightly. Everyone is very welcome to 

join us.  

Welcome on Wednesday coffee mornings will begin again in the New Year. Thank you to 

everyone who has helped to organise the events by providing delicious cakes and coffee along 

with a friendly welcome to all who went along to the church. During the year, the coffee 

mornings raised £1,000.00 for charity. Thank you for your support. 

And finally, I wish you all a Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year. 

Thank you to everyone who decorated the church for our Harvest Celebration, it looked 
wonderful. Also thank you to those who bought food to share at our Harvest lunch. It was very 
enjoyable. 

 
Hilary King 

All Saints Church, Legbourne 
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If you are buying any mobility 
equipment etc, you will be able to 
get it cheaper due to VAT relief for 
various long-term illnesses.   
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                       LEGBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Dear Residents 
 

Your Parish Council met on the 14th November 2022 when they were joined with four 
members of the public. The applicants of planning application N/100/01972/22 – Land 
Behind the Woodlands, Mill Lane, Legbourne, presented information about the 
proposed development for the site.  A large single dwelling had been proposed which 
the applicant aims to be as sympathetic as possible to the environment and in keeping 
with the surrounding area.  It was noted that extensive environmental studies had 
been undertaken of the site prior to the submission of the planning application.  A 
further resident wished to express their support for the proposal.  The applicants were 
thanked for their information, and it was agreed the application would be discussed 
further under the planning agenda item. 
 
Another resident raised concerns about the additional development of outbuildings 
on the Poplar site and it was agreed to review with ELDC that appropriate planning 
permission had been approved.   
 
REMEMBERANCE SUNDAY 
The village entrance gates were decorated with large poppies and our two new 
‘Tommy’ statues were sited at each end to mark Remembrance Day.  Cllr Stephenson 
laid a poppy wreath at the memorial on Remembrance Sunday on behalf of the Parish 
Council and parishioners of Legbourne. 
 
PLANNING 
The following planning applications had been submitted for consultation: 
 
N100/01749/22 Brandon Lodge, Station Road, Legbourne, Louth, LN11 8LL – Planning 
permission – Extensions and alterations to existing dwelling to provide additional living 
accommodation.  Following debate, the Parish Council agreed to support this 
application. 
 
N/100/01850/22 – Plot 2 Land adjacent Wildrose Cottage, Reston Road, Legbourne, 
LN11 8LS Planning permission – Erection of house and detached double garage with 
games room over and construction of a vehicle /pedestrian access.  Following debate, 
the Parish Council agreed to support this application. 
 
N/100/01972/22 Land behind the Woodlands, Mill Lane, Legbourne.  Planning 
permission – Erection of a detached dwelling with a detached pavilion and tennis court 
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with associated fencing, excavation of land to provide a pond and construction of a 
vehicle access.  Having heard from the applicants regarding the details of the proposed 
development the Parish Council debated this application further.  Cllrs were divided 
regarding their views on this application with further questions being raised. This 
resulted in no clear vote being reached.   
 
Therefore, in view of the significance of this planning application and to give adequate 
time to debate the proposal fully, a Parish Council Planning Meeting will be held on 
Monday 28th November 2022.  This meeting like all Parish Council meetings will be 
open to the public to attend, should they wish and to raise any comment or question 
regarding this planning application,   
 
EIA/36/22 – Request for a Scoping Opinion on the Development for an Anaerobic 
Digestor and Fertiliser production plant – Manby, Louth.  The Parish Council agreed 
further questions needed to be asked about the storage of environmentally hazardous 
products on this proposed site and the odour control measures that would be in place.   
 
COMMUNITY INITIATIVES 
The Parish Council have been considering a stone plaque at the site of the village pump 
to provide local historic information.  A project meeting will be held to look at design 
and obtain quotes for the work.   
Cllr Grist informed the meeting that the joint silt clearance project of the wet road had 
now been completed with Little Cawthorpe Parish Council.  It was agreed this would 
be an ongoing project that both Councils would work in conjunction on going forward. 
 
NOTICE & MAP BOARD PROJECTS 
Our designer John Burrell continues to work on the map project to incorporate the 
elements from the traditional water coloured version with a new outline map.  The 
Parish Council agreed to get the noticeboard outside the village school refurbished 
and a new headboard added to it in keeping with the noticeboard in the centre of 
the village.  This will provide an additional location for local information at that end 
of Legbourne. 
 
PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY 
A vacancy is still available to join Legbourne Parish Council as a co-opted Councillor.  If 
you would like to get involved with supporting your village and shaping some of the 
decisions that are taken locally then we would be keen to hear from you.  For more 
information about joining the team or finding out what a Parish Councillor does then 
please contact any Council member or the Clerk on – 
legbourneparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com  

mailto:legbourneparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com
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As this will be the final edition of the newsletter this year your Parish Council would 

like to wish all residents a Very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 
 
 
A full copy of the minutes from our Parish Council meetings can be found on the 
Parish Council website. The date of our next Parish Council meeting is Monday 12th 

December 2022 @ 7:30pm, Legbourne Community Centre.  Visitors welcome, just 
come and listen or raise a comment / suggestion on any aspect of village life.  Full 
details of Parish Council meetings and agendas can be viewed on the Parish website. 
 
 
 
To contact your Parish Council: 
Parish Council web site: - http:/parisheslincolnshire.gov.uk/Legbourne 
Parish Clerk – Legbourne – Mrs Madeline Hoad 07587 847640 
E. Mail - legbourneparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com 
Parish Clerk – Little Cawthorpe – Mrs Joyce Gay 
Email – nigel.gay@sky.com 
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Legbourne & Little Cawthorpe Community Centre  
 

Summary of Minutes - Tuesday 15th November 2022 
 

What’s On  
Xmas Bingo – Friday 2nd December 7.30pm 

Xmas Quiz Night – Friday 16th December 7.30pm 
 

Reports 
 

• Xmas Bingo is fast approaching, raffle & line prizes needed. 

• Anyone who can help on the night please get in touch. 

• We are to decorate for Xmas on 27th November @ 3pm, help needed. 

• The work on the gent’s toilets is nearing completion. 

• We now have new heaters in the committee room. 

• Lots of work has been done on the play area including more bark. 

• Anyone interested in writing an article for the Newsletter please send it to the 

editor, details below. 

• A sub- committee has been formed to discuss future events.  

• New ideas needed. Please get in touch. 

• To get the Newsletter via email contact Michelle 
moates947@btinternet.com 
 

• Please send any articles to Michelle by 16th of the month. 
Double edition this month covering December & January 
 
You can book online at www.legbournecommunitycentre.com 
or by ringing Robin on 07508651029. 

 
 

• Our next meeting is on Tuesday 10th January 2023 @ 7pm. 
 

• Secretary contact details: lindapocklington@talktalk.net – 01507 601501     
 

 
 
 

Legbourne Community Centre 

mailto:moates947@btinternet.com
http://www.legbournecommunitycentre.com/
mailto:lindapocklington@talktalk.net
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LEGBOURNE AND LITTLE CAWTHORPE 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 

AND RECREATION GROUND 

Reg. Charity No. 509916 

Results of Draw for November 2022 

Drawn at the Queen’s Head 02/11  

 

               £100 April, August and December only 

               £25    Eric Hughes, Station Rd., Legbourne, 162                                        

               £10    John Selenius, Mill Lane, Legbourne, 213  

               £10    Anita Grist, Watery Lane, Lt. Cawthorpe. 104  

               £10    Mark Ringland, Househam’s Lane, Legbourne 85 

               £10    Douglas Huke, Top Rd., Lt. Cawthorpe 180 

               £10    Brian Cooper, Poplars Lane, Legbourne. 13 

 

Ponderings 

Man is the only animal that can remain on friendly terms 

with the victims he intends to eat until he eats them 

Samuel Butler  

 

A good scare is worth more than advice. 

           Edgar W. Howe 

 

Learn from the mistakes of others. You can never live  

long enough to make them all yourself. 

Groucho Marx 

 

Spirit of the Age 

British Airways has announced that it will review its uniform policy after Virgin 

Atlantic’s decision to allow male pilots and crew to wear skirts because it wanted 

them to express their true identity. This follows BA’s decision to drop references to 

“ladies and gentlemen” from in-flight announcements.   
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Benefice of Legbourne & Woldmarsh 
Christmas services 

 
 

 
 

Tuesday 6th December Swaby 6p.m 
Carols & Readings 

 
Thursday 9th December Tathwell 

6.30p.m 
Carols & Readings 

 
Sunday 11th December Withcall 3p.m 

Carols & Readings 
 

Thursday 15th December Legbourne 
6p.m 

Carols & Readings 
 

Sunday 18th December Raithby 4p.m 
Carols & Readings 

 
Sunday 18th December Belleau 6p.m 

Carols & Readings 
 

Tuesday 20th December South Thoresby 6.30p.m 
Carols & Readings 

 
Saturday 24th December Legbourne 4p.m 

Crib Service 
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DIARY DATES 

Events are held at the community centre, unless stated otherwise 

 
Legbourne Woldmarsh- Church services @ 10.30am 
Dec 4th - All Saints Church, Legbourne  
Dec 11th – St Martin, Withcall- 3pm 
Dec 18th – St Peter, Raithby-4pm 
Dec 24th – All Saints Church, Legbourne- 4pm 
 
PLEASE SEE SEPARATE PAGE FOR ALL SERVICES 
 
CHURCH COFFEE MORNING – Back in the New Year 
 
FRIENDSHIP CLUB- Thursday Dec 1st - 2pm @ Community Centre 
                                     2023- Feb 9th -2pm  
       
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING- Monday 12th December 2022 – 7.30pm 
      Monday 9th January 2023 – 7.30pm 
 
COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE MEETING- Tuesday 10th January 2023 - 7pm  
 
ARCHERY- Every Wednesday at 6-8pm.  (Members only) 
 
EAST WOLD PRIMARY SCHOOL-  Term 2 ends – Friday 16th December 2022 
    Term 3 starts – Wed 4th January 2023 
     
LEGBOURNE PLAYGROUP- Every Friday from 9.30am until 11.00am during school 
term time. 
 
 

The next issue will be for February 2023 
The closure date is Monday 16th January 2023 
 
 

BOOKING CLERK – Robin PECK- 07508651029 
Or book online www.legbournecommunitycentre.com 
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